October 12, 2009

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Van Buren County has received the first round of H1N1 vaccines. The county has received a limited number of nasal doses.  Van Buren County will be following the Iowa Department of Public Health and CDC guidelines in distributing those vaccines. 

The first round of H1N1 vaccines will be offered to children ages 2 – 4 who attend the Van Buren County Hospital Child Care Center, Birmingham Early Childhood Center and Harmony Preschool. Van Buren Public Health and Van Buren County Hospital in coordination with the school districts are scheduling clinics to offer the vaccines to these children at the three daycare/preschools.  

Later in the week, we expect to have the inactivated injectable vaccine to give to students with certain health conditions, such as asthma, diabetes, cystic fibrosis, cerebral palsy, or hypertension.  We will be sending another letter and consent form to parents of children with these health conditions, if you did not receive a letter and believe your child should have the vaccine because of a health condition, please notify the school nurse at your child’s school.
Deb Kirchner, Public Health Administrator advises people to take the following precautions to protect themselves and others in the spread of H1N1: 

Clean – clean your hands with soap and water, or use a hand sanitizing gel when water is not available. 

Cover – cover your coughs and sneezes with your sleeve or elbow. 

Contain – contain germs by staying home when ill. Don’t go to school, work, shopping or other outside activities while you are sick. 

As additional vaccine becomes available other clinics will be scheduled. If you have any questions, please call Deb Kirchner at Van Buren County Public Health 319-293-3431.
Thank you, Sara Sprouse, RN, BSN, School Nurse
